Bethel Township Emergency Meeting

Friday, March 8, 2024

Meeting called to order @ 1:53 pm

Attendance: Trustees Brown, Ashbaugh & Crowley, and Administrator Ledford

The discussion was on a new deputy cruiser for Bethel Township. The trustees had previously approved the purchase of a 2024 Chevrolet Tahoe under resolution # 23-05-09-04 on May 9, 2023, at a regular board meeting, however, the final paperwork was not submitted, and the trustees were informed that no contract was made for a new cruiser. An emergency meeting was called, and the trustees decided that due to the age of our 2015 cruiser and the complications & repairs that have had to be made to said vehicle, the trustees felt it to be in the best interest of Bethel Township to accept the quote that was offered. The public was informed through social media.

24-03-08-01 Trustee Nancy Brown makes a motion to pass a resolution to purchase a new 2023 Chevrolet Tahoe through Tim Vally Chevrolet to be used as a deputy cruiser for Bethel Township. The cost of the vehicle is \$64,871.45. The vehicle will take approx. 3-4 months to be delivered. Second by Alec Ashbaugh. R/C: All ayes.

Meeting adjourned @ 2:31 pm.

Nancy K. Brown, Chairperson

Alec R. Ashbaugh, Vice-Chairperson

Chris Crowley, member

Stacey McKenzie, Fiscal Officer

Minutes were taken and transcribed by administrator Rhonda Ledford.